
 MINUTES OF EAST PENNARD PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

Held in the Church on Thursday, 10th March 2022 at 7.30pm  

 

 

Public Participation: 

  

Present 
 

No speakers 
 
Adrian Pearse (Chairman), Paul Heal, Roger Cock, Martin Dearden, Sophie  
Farrell, Hilary Tripp (Clerk), Paul Hooper and Steve Russell-Yarde from 
Glastonbury Festivals and 4 members of the public 

 
1. Apologies None 

 
2. Minutes: The minutes of the meeting on 20th January 2022 were approved as  

being a true record on the proposition of Martin Dearden and seconded 
by Paul Heal. They were then signed by the Chairman. 
 

3. Matters  
Arising 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shooting Ground Noise: The problem is ongoing. It was agreed that Paul 
Heal would draft a letter to MDC summarising the complaints and saying 
that the council wishes the matter to be taken further.  
Defibrillator: After some discussion about costs, siting, grants and other 
issues Martin Dearden offered to summarise the options available. 
Parish Footpaths: Kerry Dodd has volunteered to be the Parish Path 
Liaison Officer (PPLO). This news was welcomed by the council. 

4. Glastonbury Festival 
 

Paul Hooper and Steve Russell-Yarde from Glastonbury Festivals   Ltd. 
addressed the meeting. The ticket pick-up date in East Pennard is 
Thursday 16th June from 6pm to 7.30pm in the Village Hall. A number of 
points were raised: Cockmill Lane one-way system, security at Pye Hill, 
water supply at Pye Hill, signage at Huxham and a one-way system in the 
village. There is to be a meeting for villagers with Glastonbury Festivals 
Ltd in the Village Hall on 21st April – time to be confirmed – at which 
questions will be answered. 
 

5. Financial Report 
     

No payments had been made since the last meeting. Paul Heal proposed, 
and Roger Cock seconded, that a donation of £500 be made for 
churchyard maintenance; this was agreed. 
 

6. Planning      
Applications 
 

None received. It was noted that the planning application for the Lodge at 
Little Pennard had been withdrawn. 
 

7. Broadband Provision 
 

There is still a problem in getting fibre optic cable to all village residents 
who would like it. Sophie Farrell is to contact Ofcom. 
 

8. Village Hall 
 

The works inside are under way; exterior works should start by the end of 

the month. 

 



9. Parish Plan 
 
 
 

Sophie Farrell said that whilst planning in the village is well-protected by 

MDC, the Parish Plan is needed for other aspects, such as getting more 

people in the village involved. After some discussion it was agreed that 

some form of Parish Consultation would be a good idea to find out what 

people want. 

 

10. Jubilee Celebrations 
 

A meeting was held today to discuss this. The current suggestion is for a 

bring-your-own-picnic party on the terrace at Pennard House on Sunday 

5th June. Parbrook is to join in with West Bradley celebrations; Pylle may 

join with East Pennard. Volunteers are needed; a note is being placed in 

the parish news. 

 

11. Correspondence Public Footpath Diversion: Consultation on this is open until 24th March. 

Public Spaces Protection Order (PSPO): Consultation on this open until 

20th March for individual responses. It was generally felt that spaces 

should be provided. 

5G email: The council noted these concerns and is considering them. 

 

12. Date of Next Meeting The next Parish Council meeting will provisionally be held at 7.30pm on  

Thursday, 19th May 2022.  

 

The Chairman thanked the councillors for their terms of service, and also 

thanked Hilary Tripp for her work as Clerk and Martin Mogg for his work 

as Internal Auditor. 

 

The meeting ended at 8.45pm. 

 

 

 

 

 


